

KP/AB 16<sup>th</sup> September 2022

## **By Registered Post**

Mr. Joseph Ryall Store Manager Tesco Newbridge Co. Kildare

Re: Staffing Levels

Dear Mr. Ryall,

On foot of Mandate Trade Union receiving a number of calls from members employed in the Tesco Newbridge Store with regard to the current staffing levels and the impact that the lack of staff is having on our members physical and mental health, the undersigned in consultation with our members decided to launch an online survey of our members in Tesco Newbridge with regard to this matter and asking if they wished to form part of a Collective Grievance.

The undersigned has received a large number of signatories to the Collective Grievance and therefore in-line with the agreed procedures, Mandate are requesting that you contact the undersigned upon receipt of this Collective Grievance to arrange a mutually acceptable time, date and venue for a meeting to take place to discuss our Members Grievance in more detail.

I look forward to your response.

Yours sincerely For Mandate Trade Union

13 Enther

Keith Pollard
Divisional Organiser
Kpollard@mandate.ie